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School Hours

Monday - Friday 

8.45am - 2.45pm

Recess: 10.55am - 11.15am

Lunch: 1.15pm - 1.45pm

Final Bell: 2.45pm

13th October

20th October

Week 3 & 4 - 23rd October - 3 November

Swimming Lessons

27th October

30th October

2nd November

7th November

10th November

N e w s l e t t e r  V o l .  1 5 .  T e r m  4  2 0 2 3

Dear parents and caregivers,
 
The Term 4 craziness has begun! Get ready for graduations, excursions, class parties, camp,
orientations, disco, Christmas raffle, swimming, reports and whatever else may come up.
 
All these will be upon us before we know it but what a great term for our students. Lots of
learning and lots of fun to come.
 

Swimming commences 23rd October - 3rd November
As per the Connect notice sent:
Ashburton Drive PS has been fortunate to receive a wellbeing grant from the Department of
Education. After careful consideration and in consultation with our School Board, we have
made a decision that we believe will greatly benefit our students and their families.
 
Due to the great difficulty in hiring additional personnel, such as an extra wellbeing officer,
we have revisited our plans on how to best utilise this grant. We are pleased to announce
that, with the full support of our School Board, we have decided to invest in the well-being
and development of our students by funding swimming lessons for all students from PP to
Year 6 in 2023.
 
Swimming is not only a crucial life skill but also an essential aspect of physical health and
water safety. By providing these lessons, we aim to empower our students with valuable skills
that will benefit them throughout their lives.
 
Kindergarten students will not miss out! End of year excursions will be at no cost to parents
for our Kindergarten people.
 
Swimming notes were sent home at the end of term 3. Please ensure that you sign the consent
form in order for your child to participate. 

Please be aware that your child will not attend the first day of swimming if
permission notes are received after the due date of 18th October 2023. This is to
allow allocation of swimming stage class groups by Swimming Instructors.
 

Swimming protocols
Students wear bathers to school under their school uniform and will require a towel to wear
on the bus going back to school. Students will require their dry uniform and underwear to
change into on their return from swimming lessons. If the lesson is later in the day, students
come to school in uniform and change into their bathers at school before leaving. All
students will change back into their school clothes at school. Footwear must be worn.
Thongs are permitted to the pool, but shoes are required at school.

Principal’s Address

Dates To Remember
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Please clearly label EVERTHING with your child’s name, anything lost which is unnamed will be in the lost property outside the library.

Parents may visit the pool, but please be aware that visitors will need to enter through the front door and pay the standard entry fee.
Students remain the responsibility of the pool and school staff.
Please make sure your child/ren bring their bathers and towel every day.

Kindy
Kindy Enrolment for 2024. If you have or know a neighbour or friend who has a child turning 4 years of age before 30th June 2024 you can
now enrol them in Kindergarten for next year. Application for enrolment forms are available at the front office.

S﻿taffing
Staff Planning for 2024 has begun. It is imperative that we have accurate student enrolment numbers in order to create our class structures.
If you know your child/ren will not be attending ADPS next year, please notify the office as soon as possible. Students remain on our system
until the new enrolment at another school is complete, but this early notification assists greatly with our planning. Also, if you are aware of
new students who may be joining us, please encourage them to complete the enrolment process as soon as possible, particularly
Kindergarten. When considering a class placement request, please do not assume our teachers will be in the same class or year levels they are
currently as some changes to this are always necessary. It is important to note the complexities involved in establishing classrooms and that
parent requests are one of a number of pieces of information considered when arriving at class placement decisions. These requests must be
for educative reasons and are required, in writing, by the 24th of November 2023. Via email: ashburtondrive.PS@education.wa.edu.au or a
note dropped into the office. While we will do our very best to accommodate all requests, it is not always possible to do so.

Positive Behaviour Support Focus Term 4 Week 1 & 2 is “Wear a Hat When Outside”.
Week one and two of Term 4 the focus of our PBS lessons (Positive Behaviour Support) is to “Wear a hat when outside" and was taken from
our focus area Act Responsibly by Jingee. Please support us by discussing this with your children and encouraging them to 'Wear a hat when
outside' both at home and school.

A﻿venues for Information
Term 4 sees many school events taking place. Please stay up to date with the latest information by ensuring you are connected to Connect.
Both the Primary School and P&C are on Facebook, please find us there for updates and notices. The school website can be found at
https://www.ashburtondriveps.wa.edu.au/
 
Kind Regards
Heather Fallo
 Principal 

Gold coin donation; please give to the classroom teacher.
appropriate school shoes need to be worn.
No singlets/ tank tops (SunSmart policy).
No inappropriate logos or any designs aimed at kids at 13+.

The P&C Free dress day is Friday 20th October - No theme -Gold coin donation.
Please remember the following;

Thank you for supporting the P&C and we hope the kids enjoy their free dress day 😊

Yvonne
 P&C Secretary

Free Dress - P&C Fundraiser 20th October

mailto:ashburtondrive.PS@education.wa.edu.au
https://www.ashburtondriveps.wa.edu.au/


Term 4 Parent Planner



ROOM 6

Classroom Item - Room 6

In Terms 2 and 3, we took part in some NAIDOC Week activities with Ms Dive and Miss
Campbell.

With Ms Dive, the students learnt about the Waghul (Rainbow Serpent). They then made
their own Waghul with raffia and wool, then added eyes. 

With Miss Campbell, the students learnt a Dreaming story from the Yarnanu people of the
Western Desert, then illustrated it. They also made a collaborative art piece on the For Our
Elders theme. Each student coloured a small piece, and all the small pieces came together
to form a larger image.



Community News

 The P&C hope everyone had a wonderful school holiday, and your kids are settling into back at school
for a fun packed term 😎
 

Fundraising Events Coming Up Term 4
Save these dates to your calendar for Term 4.
😎 Free Dress Day- No theme- Friday October 20, $ Gold coin donation $
🥳Disco- Friday 17th November
* We will need volunteers to help the Disco run smoothly.
🎅 Christmas Raffle drawn 13th Wednesday December: We already have some amazing prizes J
**More information will come out for each event, closer to the dates above!
 
Remember to follow us on FB for updates on events.
 
The next general meeting will be held on the 30th of October at 6.00pm held in the 
Staffroom, we hope to see you there!
 
Yvonne- 
P&C Secretary

P&C News

Community News

Next P&C Meeting

Date: Monday 30th October
Where: Staffroom

Time: 6.00pm
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